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Summer and the boating season came and went, however, the Ervin family unfortunately missed it.  I had an 8-week ordeal having macular hole surgery in my left eye while the right eye was on the fence and Ron’s health issues were constant.  The good news is I was able to attend the Annual Rendezvous in St. Michaels and Ron is stable. 
Kudos and gratitude to Debbie Coco, Fleet Captain and Bruce Mallinson, Speaker Coordinator, for their continuous efforts in arranging and implementing the Annual Rendezvous held at the St. Michaels Inn, Marina and Spa, in St. Michaels, MD.   
Our annual business meeting was very exciting! All members present were engaged and motivated to discuss and reach resolution on the aggressive agenda. Some of the highlights are:
· Brad Price, Treasurer, will invest $15,000 in a 1-year CD at an interest rate of 1.98%.
· The board will update the Hatteras Classic Club By-Laws
· The printed club Newsletter will continue for at least 1-year dependent on members
submitting articles and pictures
· The Hatteras Classic Club website will add new tabs for boats and parts for sale
· The term of the current slate of officers shall be 3-years according to the current By-Laws
· Guidelines will be developed regarding the planning & implementation of a rendezvous
· Fleet Captains have volunteered, dates selected, and locations are in place for both Spring and Winter Rendezvous through September 2020 

I respect and marvel at the many talents of Betty Miles, Secretary, for accurately capturing the minutes of this fast- paced meeting full of conversation and decisions. She also manages to assist in editing the newsletter and name badge preparation, she is always pro-active with greeting cards and gift purchases, as well as she is always available for questions and discussions on various topics.  I salute you, Betty, and I am very grateful for your service to the Hatteras Classic Club.

Plans for the Winter Rendezvous, February 7-10, 2019 are underway to be held in St. Petersburg, FL at the Vinoy Hotel.  Andy and Jeanne Dixon are the Fleet Captains and this rendezvous promises to be full of mystery!  Make your reservations quickly for this is high season.

I am saddened to inform you that Tim Cober, HCC member since 2001, has passed on September 22, 2018.  He battled melanoma for 4- years and was treated at the Sidney Kimmel Comprehensive Cancer Center at John Hopkins. Jan and Tim moved to Annapolis from Solomon’s to be closer to their sons for visiting as well as a very good hospital. When speaking with Jan, she stated that Tim’s quality of life was quite good.  The last 2-weeks were very hard.  However, Tim was blessed to see his grand-daughter, Caroline, born and grow to 18 months.   Tim and his son built a toy box for her that was shaped like a boat and Tim was happy to see her play.  Their boat, Tirija II, is for sale and will have a sea trial on October 9, 2018.  Continue sending your cards and letters and keep Jan and her family in your prayers.

All Hatteras yachts in Charleston, SC as well as the Hampton/Virginia Beach, VA areas and the  home of  John and Rosemary Gray in Wilmington, NC  and were unscathed by Hurricane Florence.  We are so very grateful. 
I am delighted to be your president and I am hopeful you can bear with me until September 2020.  We have accomplished much during this first year and our agenda for year 2 is set.
With the help of our very knowledgeable and veteran board, I am confident that the Hatteras Classic Club will continue to grow and prosper.  Your suggestions are always welcome. 

Respectfully,
Bernadette “Bernie” Ervin
President




